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Charging fees for the reasonable, direct costs of travel and accommodation of students on compulsory 

field trips within the province of Ontario is permitted. 

Charging fees not directly related to the students’ costs (e.g. travel / accommodation for instructors) is 

not permitted. 

 Charging fees related to field trips for compulsory courses outside the province of Ontario is generally not 

permitted. In exceptional circumstances, exemptions may be granted by the ministry for reasonable costs of 

out-of-province field trips in compulsory courses for institutions located near inter-provincial or international 

borders. 

 
Charging fees for field trips for non-compulsory courses, such as electives and other “non-core” 

courses, is permitted. For the purposes of these guidelines, and in alignment with the definition 

provided by the Ministry, compulsory courses are defined as those courses which a student is 

required to take in order to fulfill the requirements of his or her program or degree.  

 

 

Third Party Fees 

Fees for products or services paid directly 


